Children in Class 2EL and 2AC




13th September 2019
Dear Parents,
Welcome to Year 2!

This will be a busy year for your child culminating in the SATs examinations in the Summer Term. We expect the children to be able to work with increasing independence to the best of their ability and we will readily support children in this transition. 

Topics:

· Science – Every day materials

· ICT – Using the internet
· Geography – The United Kingdom and ‘An Island Home’ linked to the Katie Morag stories set in the fictional island of Struay  
· Art – exploring using pencil, paint and other materials

· Design Technology – designing and sewing flags

· Maths – following the White Rose Mastery curriculum

· English – Sentence level work, narrative stories with familiar settings, Traditional Tales, Instructions and Poetry
· Phonics – Revise Year 1 (Phase 3 – 5) and moving on to Phase 6 including learning to spell Phase 3-5 with common exception words

The children will bring home a reading book and are required to read a little each night, with your encouragement. We cannot emphasise enough how important it is for children to read daily as this significantly contributes to their progress. As the reading books get progressively longer and harder, it may not be appropriate for your child to finish a whole book every night – we will leave this to your discretion. Please record the page your child has read up to, along with any comments you wish to make. In the middle of the reading logs, there is a list of all the graphemes your child should know. It would be really helpful if you could test your child on these regularly to ensure that they can use them confidently when blending to read. In addition to this list, you will also find question prompts that you can use when discussing your child’s reading book with them. 

It is recommended that KS1 children read 50-100 books a year (one to two books a week depending on length of book) to truly become fluent in reading.  This will also submerge them in wider learning about the world as well as acquiring new vocabulary.
In addition to reading, the children will be given phonics homework sheets which will help them prepare for a spelling test each Friday. This homework will cover the main sounds that they need to learn and the common exception words. This will be sent home each Friday. Maths homework will also be sent on the back of the phonics homework to be completed by the following Friday. 
PE and Games this term will be as follows: Monday (outdoor) and Thursday (indoor). As a school, we have decided to open the swimming pool for the autumn term so please can you make sure that your child has their swimming kit in school. We cannot guarantee that the children will swim every week but we will try our best to fit in a swimming session if the weather allows us to. 
Please ensure that all uniform, PE bags, swimming bags and PE kits are named as children regularly misplace items. As the weather becomes colder, please ensure that your child has jogging bottoms, tops and a spare pair of socks (especially for girls wearing tights). Please check that plimsolls or trainers have not been outgrown during the summer break. 
There will be a ‘Getting to Know Year 2’ meeting shortly, (Wednesday 18th September at 3.30pm) where we will be talking in more detail about all aspects of the Year 2 Curriculum. Childcare is available if needed.
We hope your child has a successful, enjoyable term and we look forward to working in partnership with you.

Yours sincerely




Yours sincerely

Mrs E Lake



            Miss A Collinson
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Class 2AC

